
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1225 
 

Asked on 28 October 2022 
 
 

MR R MOLHOEK ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the ‘Rail station access improvements’ project listed on page 131 of QTRIP—  
 
Will the Minister provide (a) a breakdown of spending by station name and (b) for each station, 
the construction start and completion dates? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Southport for the question. 
 
The rail station access improvements listed on page 131 of the Queensland Transport and Roads 
Investment Program 2022–23 to 2025–26 includes works as per page 135 of the current Budget 
Paper 3, that is, at Roma Street train station, Dutton Park train station, Boggo Road train station, 
Pimpama train station, Hope Island train station and Merrimac train station.  
 
Works for each of these stations are at varying stages of planning and procurement. These 
negotiations remain commercial-in-confidence. Once finalised, these will inform construction 
timelines and future spending requirements for each station. The table below indicates the 
cumulative spend for this initiative in 2022–23, 2023–24 and forward estimates 2024–26.   
 

Investment Name 2022–23 
$’000 

2023–24 
$’000 

2024–25 to 2025–26 
$’000 

Rail Station Access Improvements $16,300 $37,325 $106,035 

 
  


